
A Different Ball Game 
It’s that time of year again footy finals! My footy team made the finals for the second year running.
We were the 5th team in the top 5 but our team was a mix of new players, players who were out
there to have fun and a handful of experienced players who have played for a few years now. We
were the underdogs, coming up against some highly experienced teams comprised of SANFLW
players, players who had played together for years and ones who had many finals experience.
Although we didn’t make it past the first final, we went into the game with great belief in our team.
We know that the team that’s been on top all season can stumble, while the underdog can rise up
and surprise everyone. Finals footy is a different ball game altogether. 

Life can feel like that too. Some days we feel on top of the ladder; strong, confident, in control and
undefeatable. Other days, we feel like the underdog, unsure if we will get through the challenges in
front of us. The good news is that with God, every day is a new day. 

The Bible tells us: “The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases; his mercies never come to an end;
they are new every morning; great is your faithfulness” Lamentations 3:22–23. 

So remember, no matter how tough yesterday was, God promises new strength today. He gives us
resilience, the ability to keep going even when things are hard. Like my team, a team that never
gave up until the final siren, we can stand strong, not in our own strength, but in God’s. 

Are you’re feeling like the favourite or the underdog this week? Just remember that with God,
you’re never alone on the field. Trust in Him, draw on His strength, and take courage knowing He
has already given you what you need to face life’s biggest challenges. 
 
….and go Ewe Rams for 2026! 😊  
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Forward Planning
September is the month that we step up our
planning for next year. We review what is
currently working well and clarify the priority
areas we want to continue to improve. Our
2026 school budget provides the resourcing for
this. Quite rightly our staff team is our biggest
investment in our student’s growth. They make
the difference. As our budget income is
strongly linked to our enrolment numbers, we
want to be as accurate as we can with our 2026
enrolment projections.

To assist us in our planning, I ask that any
families who may have a change of
circumstances that leads to their children not
being at St Mark’s next year, to please contact
Leanne in the front office as soon as possible.

Next term we will begin our process to form our
2026 class groups. If you have any information
relating to your child’s needs that we are not
aware of, that will inform class groups, I ask
that you please provide that in writing directly
to me jheyne@stmarks.sa.edu.au by the end of
this term.

Term 4 pupil free day
We are continuing with our practice to provide
a pupil free day for our staff to assist with
preparation of our end of year written reports.
This will be held on Monday 24th November
2025.
As we will be closed for the day, our OHSC
provider, the YMCA, will be offering care for the
day.

James Heyne
Principal

Principal Ponderings

Parent Volunteer Request
Thank you for everyone who has helped with
Concert prep. We have managed to get
everything needed to get done, so
tomorrow’s session is no longer required.
Thank you. 

Lost Property
A bag was left at pick  up. If this is your child’s
items, please collect from the front office. 

This term, our SRC have chosen to put our
chapel offerings towards the Royal Flying
Doctor Service. 

The SRC are having a casual day on the last day
of term, Friday, 26 September. You can help
support people in need by bringing a gold coin
donation for the RFDS. Students will have the
opportunity to create and fly paper planes, in
honour of the RFDS. Together, we can make a
difference. 

Casual Day - Sep 26



Lightning Carnival
On Wednesday, Year 6 students had the exciting opportunity of going to St Francis and
participating in the Lightning Carnival. The Lighting Carnival is where Year 6 students come
together from different schools to work as a team and have fun playing sport for the day. They
played either netball, basketball, football, or soccer. 

It was great to see everybody giving it a go, and putting their best effort in, whether sport is their
thing or not. It wasn’t about being the best player after all, it was about working well as a team. The
Lightning Carnival was also a great opportunity to have a break from work and hang out with
friends. Some old friends were reunited, and new ones were made. Overall, the day was a great
success, and everybody enjoyed it! 

Written by Elsa, Year 6 Student as part of the St Mark’s Scribes. 

School life



Four Spheres of Earth
This term the Year 6's have been learning about
the impact of climate change. Today I will
investigate the four spheres, and a fellow
Scribe will investigate the documentary they
are watching called Fight for Planet A. 

The four spheres are the hydrosphere,
biosphere, geosphere and the atmosphere,
with each sphere making up part of the earth.
Hydrosphere is water, biosphere is living,
geosphere is natural resources, and the
atmosphere is air and clouds. 

The first thing students were assigned to do is
make a poster in their house team for the
sphere that their house team was assigned to
with Barker getting biosphere, Davison getting
geosphere, Sturt got atmosphere and Dunn
getting hydrosphere. After the teams finished
their posters, they were put up in the Year 6
classrooms.

The Year 6's were then assigned to find the
problem with throwing a cup inside the
classroom, this ended up showing how one
human action can impact every sphere. So
that’s it, that’s where the Year 6's are up to
right now, I’m going to go see you later. 

Written by Malakai, Year 6 Student as part of
the St Mark’s Scribes. 

School life
Climate Change
In science, the Year 6's have also been learning
about climate change. They are watching a
three-part documentary called ‘Fight for Planet
A: Our Climate Challenge’ which talks about our
carbon emissions; where they come from, why
they matter and how to reduce them. 

According to Craig Reucassel, presenter of the
documentary, in 2020, every Australian was
producing approximately 2.6kg of CO2 per
hour. This is over four times the global average
and has led to dramatic environmental changes
including increased wildfires and coral
bleaching. 

Fortunately, there are things we can do.
Switching to renewable energy, turning off
appliances, installing a water-saving
showerhead, walking, cycling or taking public
transport instead of driving, choosing local
produce and plenty more. Together, we can
fight this issue and put a stop to the terrible
effects of climate change. 

Written by Ruby, Year 6 Student as part of the
St Mark’s Scribes. 



Year 1 Shape Mess About
This week, Year 1 students begun exploring 2D
shapes and 3D shapes with a Mess About. We
are looking forward to exploring these more in
the coming weeks.

School life
Cabaret 
On Friday, 5 September, Week 7, there was the
Cornerstone Cabaret. This year’s theme was
Hollywood in the Hills. Some of our St Mark’s
students performed in the choir and/or band.
Choir performed the song Firework by Katy
Perry. The songs that the band performed were
Oompa Loompa, and High High Hopes.

Cabaret was an exciting experience for the
students in Years 4 to 6. Multiple musical
groups at Cornerstone from Years 7 - 12
performed songs that they may have written or
found online. Special guest artists Ella and
Sienna performed some of their own songs.
They talked a little bit about their career and
they mentioned their new song coming out
soon.

Written by Lydia, Year 6 Student as part of the
St Mark’s Scribes. 



 BOOKINGS ARE NOW OPEN,  TO BOOK YOUR TICKETS CLICK HERE  

WE LOOK FORWARD TO FAMILIES JOINING US FOR WHAT PROMISES
TO BE A  WONDERFUL JUNIOR PRIMARY CONCERT!
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September
Sep 12 - Chapel
Sep 16 - Assembly
Sep 19 - Chapel
Sep 24-25 - JP Concert
Sep 26 - Chapel
Sep 26 - Last Day Term 3

October
Oct 13 - Term 4 starts + Opening Chapel
Oct 17 - Cross Country
Oct 24 - Chapel 
Oct 24 - Colour Run

Diary 
Friday Chapel
Chapel is held every Friday at 9am in the Hall.
We look forward to 5M leading us in Chapel
tomorrow. 

Parents and friends are all welcome to attend,
and to join us in the staff room before and
after Chapel for coffee, tea, hot chocolate and
biscuits!
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